
 

 

Report on "Through the Lens" Photography Competition 

Event: Through the Lens (Photography Competition) 

Theme: Life of Campus 

Organized by: Department of Computer Application 

Venue: De Paul College 

Date: 29th March 2025 

Overview 

The Department of Computer Application at De Paul College organized an engaging 

photography competition titled "Through the Lens" on 29th March 2025. The competition 

centered around the theme "Life of Campus," encouraging students to capture and showcase 

the vibrant, everyday moments that make campus life unique and memorable. 

Objectives 

• To encourage students to explore and express their creativity through photography. 

• To highlight the diverse and dynamic aspects of campus life. 

• To provide a platform for students to develop and display their photographic skills. 

• To foster a sense of belonging and appreciation for the college environment. 

Event Highlights 

• Participation: 

The competition saw enthusiastic participation from students across various 

departments, each submitting their best photographs depicting different facets of 

campus life. 

• Theme Interpretation: 

Entries beautifully captured a range of moments, from bustling classrooms and serene 

study corners to lively cultural events and candid interactions among students and 

staff. 

• Judging Criteria: 

Photographs were evaluated based on creativity, relevance to the theme, technical 

quality, composition, and storytelling impact. 

• Exhibition: 

Selected entries were displayed in a gallery setup within the campus, allowing the 

college community to appreciate the talent and perspectives of the participants. 

• Recognition: 

Winners and notable entries were awarded certificates and prizes, motivating students 

to pursue their passion for photography further. 

 

 



Impact and Feedback 

• The competition provided a creative outlet for students and helped them develop 

technical and artistic skills in photography. 

• The event fostered a sense of community, as students and staff came together to 

celebrate the unique aspects of campus life. 

• Participants and viewers alike appreciated the opportunity to see the campus through 

different perspectives, deepening their connection to the college. 

Conclusion 

"Through the Lens" was a successful and inspiring event, showcasing the creativity and talent 

of De Paul College students. The Department of Computer Application was commended for 

organizing a competition that not only highlighted the beauty of campus life but also 

promoted artistic expression and community spirit. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


